
 

 

Faith City School Uniform Presentation Requirements 

When you enrolled your child at Faith City School you agreed to assist us with 
the education of your child which includes following the school’s guidelines in 
regard to uniform requirements and appearance.  These guidelines are not 
overly strict and are very similar to those at other schools.  
 

Hair: 

 To be of a natural appearance and colour, not mixed colours. 

 Not to be obscuring the eyes or face. 

 No shaved patterns. 

 Hair that is longer than the collar needs to be tied back. 

 Hair ties, clips, and headbands should be plain black, brown, royal blue 
or red. 

 No overuse of hair product. 

 No rat’s tails, mohawks or dreadlocks. 
 
Jewellery: 

 Students may wear no more than one small, plain gold or silver stud in 
each ear. 

 No jewellery may be worn except a watch. This means no rings, 
bracelets, necklaces, anklets etc.  

 Body piercing is not permitted. 
 
Makeup: 

 Makeup is not permitted. 

 Nail polish is not permitted and nails must be kept short.  
 
Uniform: 

 As per Faith City School uniform requirements list. 

 If wearing a singlet/t-shirt underneath uniform (eg. in winter) it must be 
plain white or neutral/natural in colour and not visible through or over 
the uniform.  

 Modesty is expected from all students. 

 Socks should be pulled up, and all polo shirts tucked in. 

 Culottes regulation length is level with the kneecap or longer. Not 
shorter than the kneecap.    



Footwear: 

 As per Faith City School uniform requirements list. 

 Students may opt to wear winter school shoes with navy ankle socks in 
summer if they prefer. 

 Sports shoes must be standard sports shoe with lace-ups or velcro 
closure not slip-ons or skate shoes. This is for safety reasons during 
sporting activities.  

 
Swimming Togs: 

 Togs need to be suitably modest. 

 Shorts are to be no longer than the knee (as stipulated by Splash 
Centre). 
 

Please be aware that any student arriving at school who does not meet the 
above regulations may be sent home. If this is the case then parents/caregivers 
will be contacted and the issue discussed. 

 
If you are unsure whether your student’s appearance meets our regulations, 
please contact the Principal or Deputy Principal.   


